STRATEGIC PLANNING COUNCIL

MINUTES

Friday, November 17,  2006 - 12:30 p.m.

Alumni Room, Brookhaven Gymnasium

IN ATTENDANCE

Joanne E. Braxton, Dr. Asberine Alford, Dr. Louis Attinasi, Leslie Buck, Dr. James F. Canniff, Dr. Philip Christensen, William F. Connors, Jr., Andrew Fawcett,  Dr. Candice Foley, Anindita Ghosh, Dr. Tina Good, Dr. Janet Haff,  Dr. Allen Jacobs, Dr. Roslin Khan, Dr. Carl Kirschner, Dr. Jeffery Kluewer, Dr. Sandra Sussman Palmer, Gary Ris

Speaker:  Jon DeMaio, Administrative Director of Educational Facilities 

Associate Vice President Braxton opened the meeting by greeting the members of the Strategic Planning Council and then asked each person to introduce themselves.

Associate Vice President Braxton asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes of the October 26, 2006 meeting; there being none, the minutes were accepted.  Minutes of all Strategic Planning Council meetings will be posted on the website with access for internal viewing.

AVP Braxton announced that Drew Fawcett had joined the Strategic Planning Council. 

Jon DeMaio was introduced and spoke about the planning process for the Capital Budget Plan.  He distributed a “snapshot” of all college capital projects. He explained each project line by line. He explained that some projects are linked to each other.  Funding for two or more linked projects can help to complete the larger project in its entirety.  Some projects are college-wide and others are campus specific.
There are currently 39 capital projects approved, totaling 68 million dollars.  They are funded 50/50 by the state and county budget.  Each year the college is required to give a complete report on the status of each project, and request that funding be continued for each project.  Every year the college has to fight to keep the funding it has for the projects already in place. 
The projects are submitted to the Board of Trustees in December and submitted to the County to request funding.

The College plans to partner with the government when work on the Ammerman Campus’ entrance improvements begins.  This will make more efficient use of our money.

Tina Good asked if money for construction of a new building takes into account needs for classroom material, lab stations, etc.  Jon DeMaio and AVP Braxton clarified that the cost of the project is all inclusive.

Jeff Kluewer asked if the site paving project included sidewalks.  Jon DeMaio said it was an asphalt project (primarily parking lots).  Jeff Kluewer said that the Disability Committee (Grant Campus) noted sidewalk problems on the campus and asked if the repairs could be included in the project covering ADA compliance.  

Jon DeMaio said that it can be included, through their campus representative on the ADA RFP Committee.
AVP Braxton will send a list to the Strategic Planning Council members so they know who to contact on their campus.

Anindita Ghosh asked if personnel and maintenance costs were included in the project budget for a new building.  Jeff Kluewer asked how to we get enough staff for a new building.  Jon Demaio said that the operating budget impact analysis includes staffing needs.  The campus dean should submit staffing needs in his budget.
Drew Fawcett asked what is done if a project runs over budget.  Jon DeMaio said that projects can not run over because they are done by the public bid process.  A contractor is obligated to stay within the quote.  In the event that a project is under budget, a project may be added from a list of alternates.

Tina Good asked what is the process for proposing a budget and what is the role of the Strategic Planning Council with the budget.  DeMaio said that the majority of the projects come from the 10 year Master Plan.  Each year the Physical Resources Subcommittee decides on yearly plans from the Master Plan list and others.  AVP Braxton said that the Physical Resources Subcommittee is a subcommittee of the Strategic Planning Council and that Jon is representing that group.  He is asking for the Council’s support and/or questions.  He will bring the Council’s recommendations to the next meeting of the Physical Resources subcommittee which is 11/28/06.
Executive Dean Connors commented that projects totaling 150 million dollars (of the 400 million total) have been completed.  He said this is an excellent success rate and the process is working well. 

Tina Good asked where the group could find the Master Plan.   AVP Braxton said that she will send out a master list of documents to the group because not all were in attendance at the last meeting.  

AVP Braxton thanked Jon DeMaio for his presentation.

AVP Braxton said that the Middle States recommendations and follow-up assignments will be sent out with the next meeting’s agenda.
The Strategic Planning Process Calendar is now included in the Self-Study document as recommended by Dr. Karen Stout.  AVP Braxton thanked Tina Good, Lou Attinasi and Allen Jacobs for their work.
Allen Jacobs gave an overview of his Program Health document, which is a structured process to decide how to best manage under-enrolled programs.  He developed formulas which can be used with data (most of which we already have) to assign meaning to program health.

The project will begin initially on a trial basis and will use several areas of interest and differentiating probes to determine if we need more data and in what areas.  This will point us to problematic areas and allow for early intervention efforts.  

AVP Braxton asked that any comments and suggestions for programs to be used in the trial be submitted within the next two weeks.  She would like the Council to adopt this program analysis at the next meeting.  

Executive Dean Connors noted that the variables listed in the report are important but are not the only ones.  He gave the example of the high cost of keeping our equipment to industry standards and questioned the health of a program that is not state-of-the-art.

Allen Jacobs agreed that there are other factors to be considered outside the report.

Candice Foley asked whether or not economic factors were being considered.  Allen Jacobs said that Chuck Stein is working to develop that analysis.

Lou Attinasi said that post-transfer performance analysis is a possibility, especially for students who transfer into the SUNY system.  Most of the information to be used in the program health analysis is from the Office of Institutional Effectiveness.

Tina Good asked if this analysis will be part of the program review process and Allen Jacobs said it would.  But that also, we should be able to provide this information annually.

AVP released the governance chairs for their meeting and referenced the “SUNY Strategic Plan” booklet and the SCUP material that was distributed at the meeting.  She asked for volunteers to go to a conference as College Business.  The conference is on page 2 of the SCUP material.

AVP Braxton said that the next meeting would focus on literature review and the assessment plan.
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